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KING’S COTTAGE EXCURSION
On Monday 21 May 2018, Year Ones from 
Adam Road Primary caught a bus to King’s 
Cottage in Bunbury to see an old house 
and learn about the way people lived in 
the “old days”. Everyone learnt something. 
Tyler thought the old saws were amazing, 
Claire liked the old brush, comb and 
makeup and Lily found out that the people 
didn’t smile in the old photos because their 
teeth were often rotten! Everyone loved 
washing the socks and hanging them up on 
the old clothes line. Of course, the outdoor 
toilet was quite a novelty especially since 
there was no flushing water! Thanks to 
the volunteers at King’s Cottage. It was an 
interesting visit.
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MOTHER’S DAY

Pre Primary 1 and 2 held 
a celebration to show our 
appreciation for our Mums 
and Nannas. We had lots of 
fun participating in a variety of 
activities. Nails were painted 
(even Mr Asser’s), cakes were 
decorated, hands massaged, 
bracelets were made and fun 
photos using various props 
were taken at the photo 
booth. After a song, presents 
were distributed and then we 
all enjoyed our afternoon tea.
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It is always pleasing to receive positive feedback 
regarding work being done at our school.  Many 
of our students, supported by a number of 
parent helpers in the art room, participated in 
the Scrap Battle Art Challenge.  
These sculptures were recently on display at the Stirling  Art 
Centre. One parent who visited this display sent me the  
following message: 

“Last Sunday my family and I attended the Eco Markets at the 
Stirling Arts Centre, and I want you all to know that we should give 
a huge clap firstly to our students who entered into the Scrap Battle 
Competition, and secondly to our awesome art teacher Helen! All the 
entries from all schools were on display and I reckon 80% of it was by 
Adam Rd students! It was fantastic to see!” 

The Centre Circle has become a new learning centre at our 
school.  There are so many things that can be done with a 100 
square grid, so it is great to see students using this to help with 
both literacy and numeracy skill development. Using this space 
allows a whole body and multi-sensory approach to learning.  

The cross country events for both school and interschool are 
coming up this term so now is a good time to be doing a bit of 
extra running.  As we all know regular exercise is a great life-long 
habit to develop.

GUY ASSER 
PRINCIPAL

FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK

We are fortunate that for most of the year we have a very high percentage of students who wear our school uniform every day, and it looks 
great.  Wearing the uniform shows pride and respect in our school and creates a sense of team and belonging to our school.  With the 
cooler weather we are seeing more students not wearing the uniform which is disappointing.  The uniform shop has a good stock of new 
and second hand uniforms so please take advantage of this and send your children to school wearing our school uniform.

Book Fair provides a wonderful opportunity to purchase good 
quality books at very reasonable prices. It is an exciting event 
that engages children and promotes literacy, and  a great chance 
to make purchases to be put away for future gifts.

Parents and family members are welcome to come to look 
and purchase books from the fair any time between 8.00am 
to 3.30pm  Monday through to Thursday. Students may come 
before and after school to purchase books. Purchases may be 
made using cash, cheque to Scholastic Book Fairs and  EFTPOS. 

Book Fair is the only fund raising venture that our school library 
holds - every book sold at the Book Fair earns free books for 
our school; we hope to see you there. 

If you have some time and would like to help with our Book 
Fair, please contact  Mrs Taylor in the library.

BOOK FAIR

OUR ANNUAL BOOK FAIR IS BEING HELD NEXT 
WEEK IN THE LIBRARY – MONDAY 28 MAY TO 

THURSDAY 31 MAY, 8.00AM TO 3.30PM
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MATHS AWARDS

KINDERGARTEN DENTIST VISIT
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2019 ENROLMENTS 
ARE NOW OPEN

If your child is starting Kindergarten in 2019 (born between 
1 July 2014 and 30 June 2015) or if they’re changing schools 
to Adam Road Primary School (enrolling in Years PP to 
6), applications for enrolments are now being taken at 
the school office. Please present your child’s immunisation 
record and Birth Certificate at the time of application. 
CLOSING DATE FOR ALL ENROLMENTS IS FRIDAY 20 JULY

Take your donations to your class - the class donating the 
most cans on this day wins a prize!

Students also receive a faction token for every item 
donated to this worthy cause.

GIVE A DAMN 
GIVE A CAN

Can you Sing? Dance? Play an Instrument? 
 
 

AUDITIONS:  During Music in Week 7 
(Monday 11 June to Friday 15 June) 

 
WHOLE SCHOOL SHOW: 1.30pm Thursday 28 June 

Adam Road Assembly Area 
 

(Featuring unique and entertaining acts selected from the auditions) 
 

This is your chance to show your class and school your own unique talent. 
  
Your act could include:  
 

♦ Singing  ♦ Piano  ♦ Guitar ♦ Acting ♦ Dancing     ♦ Comedy 
 

♦ Gymnastics ♦ Poetry ♦ Trumpet ♦ Acro  ♦ Other instruments 
  
Start Rehearsing now and come prepared to show your class your talent 
during Music class in Week 7.   
 
Acts should be no longer than 2 minutes but aim to keep it short and sweet  
(1 minute) where possible.   
 
You may perform individually or with a group.   
 
Make sure you bring everything you need to perform (costumes, instrument, 
music etc.)   

ADAM ROAD PRIMARY 
SCHOOL IS A 

RECYCLING SCHOOL
As part of the recycling program, Room 11 collects 
and rehomes the shredded paper from the office 
and classroom shredders. It makes great bedding for 
small creatures such as rabbits, guinea pigs and rats. 
Once it is used, it can be put into the green waste 
bin to be collected and composted. We sometimes 
have a surplus of shredded paper and would love to 
find a home for it.

If you have little creatures at home that would 
love a comfortable bed of shredded paper, call 
into Room 11 and grab a bag!

HEALTH SERVICES 
PARENT SURVEY

Help the Department of Health to improve 
school-aged health services. Do you have a child 
aged between three and 18? Child and Adolescent 
Community Health and WA Country Health Service 
are reviewing the community health services 
provided to school-aged children and across Western 
Australia. You are invited to complete a short survey 
to help them understand what is important to you, 
what is working well and what could be made better. 
For more information and to complete the survey, 
visit healthywa.wa.gov.au/School-health-services . 
The survey closes on Friday 8 June.

SPECIAL  COLLECTION DAY TUESDAY  MAY 29

Bring your 
used household 

batteries to 
the office 

for recycling 
and receive a 
Faction token!

http://healthywa.wa.gov.au/School-health-services
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P&C NEWS

FUNDRAISING
Thank you to the wonderful local 
businesses that donated prizes 

for our Mother’s Day Raffle. 

Thank you to all our Adam 
Road families for supporting this 

fundraising event.

We hope the raffle winners 
enjoyed their prizes.

THURSDAY JUNE 28 

CRAZY HAIR DAY
Get the hair spray ready, it’s Crazy Hair Day on  

Thursday 28 June. A gold coin donation on the day will 
go towards our undercover area makeover.

MAY 25 – 
DISCO

Kindergarten-Year 3, 4.00pm-5.45pm 
Year 4-Year 6, 6.00pm-7.30pm

Kids are you ready to floss, pop and dab? Get your 
dancing shoes on and come along to the first disco of 
the year. DJ Groovemaster will be spinning the tunes 
and will also have Gravity passes to give away.  Hot 
dogs, cold drinks and some new glow products will 
be available to purchase. Parents needing a coffee 
fix, we will also have a coffee van set up. Children 
need to be supervised at these events so we ask that 
parents stay.

Please follow us on our Facebook page 
Adam Road Primary  
P & C Association Inc. 

Adam Road Primary School P & C Association is 
holding a movie fundraiser to watch  

“Hotel Transylvania 3” at the  
Grand Cinemas Bunbury. 

 
 

Sunday 1 July 2018 at 10am 
 
 

Adults at childrens prices!!!!! 
Tickets are $14  or  

$22 including Matinee Popcorn and Juice. 
 

Tickets are available at the school on 20—22 June 
from 8:30am-8:50am in the centre circle.  

(Please note EFTPOS Facilities only available on 20 
& 21 June) 

 
Otherwise please contact us via Facebook or email 
adamroad.ps.pc@hotmail.com to arrange purchase 
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Term 2 – Dates To Remember
WEEK MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY

5 28 May
BOOK FAIR

29 May 30 May 31 May 1 June

6 4 June
WA DAY
(No school)

5 June 6 June 7 June
Faction Cross 
Country 1-3pm 
Years 3-6

8 June
Assembly Rm 6 
@ 2.15pm

Merit Certificates
Congratulations to the following students who have demonstrated progress, achievement or 
upholding our school values in order to receive a Merit Certificate at the upcoming assembly.  

Parents are invited to watch your child receive their award.

Amazing Attender Award
Congratulations on being an outstanding attender at our school.  

The following students will be congratulated at the upcoming 
assembly and invited to lunch with Mr Asser on Wednesday, May 30.

YEAR 1
Room 2	 Benjamin

YEAR 2
Room 4	 Dustyn

YEAR 3
Room 8	 Layla

YEAR 4
Room 11	 Rosie

YEAR 5
Room 12	 Luca

YEAR 6
Room 19	 Jorja

THIS WEEK’S ASSEMBLY Room 3, Year 1 at 2.15pm

YEAR 1
Room 1	 Skye
Room 2	 Lily
Room 3	 Toby

YEAR 2
Room 4 	 Zachary
Room 5   	 Taylor
Room 6 	 Estelle

YEAR 3
Room 7	 Cooper
Room 8	 Tayla

YEAR 4
Room 11	 Lily
Room 13	 Robert
Room 17	 Azaria

YEAR 5
Room 12	 Joshua

YEAR 6
Room 18	 Elouise
Room 19	 Jorja
Room 21	 Nikita
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Community Notices

 
 

DAD’S TUNING IN TO TEENS Specially Designed 
Dad’s Parenting Workshop 

A FREE 4 SESSION PARENTING PROGRAM JUST FOR DAD’S OF CHILDREN AGED 10 -16 AS       
YOU ARE JUST AS IMPORTANT AS MUM IN SHAPING YOUR CHILD 
 

         WOULD YOU LIKE TO LEARN HOW TO: 
 

• Communicate with your teen more effectively? 

• Help your teen manage those difficult emotions? 

• Help to prevent behaviour problems in your teen? 

• Teach your teen how to make friends and deal with conflict? 

• Help your teen develop emotional intelligence? 
 

 Where: 95 Hudson Rd, Hudson Road Family Centre 

 When:   5, 12, 19, 26th June @ 6.00pm - 8.30pm 

 Cost:   FREE & nibbles provided 

 Facilitator:  Sue Riccelli Parenting Connection WA 

 Phone:  Call Libby to book on 9720 9208 or email SouthWest.PCWA@anglicarewa.org.au 

WAAPA Winter School 2018
WAAPA at ECU is offering an exciting performing arts 
program for children and young people these July school 
holidays. For the first time, we are including courses for 
students from Years 1 to 12. The Winter School includes 
classes in drama, acting, screen acting, dance, musical 
theatre and RAP. For information about the many courses 
on offer please visit Winter School or contact Gabrielle 
Metcalf at g.metcalf@ecu.edu.au or 9370 6775.

http://www.waapa.ecu.edu.au/corporate-training-and-short-courses/explore-short-courses

